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George Vartanian
PO Box 61731
Executive Board
Vancouver, WA 98666
gvart@comcast.net
August  2009
360-546-3243

H E L P !

FGNA  needs  money  for  newsletter  expenses  etc.

As you may know, we publish over 800 newsletters a month.  About 500 of them are distributed via e-mail and the rest are distributed through the regular mail.  The e-mail distribution costs nothing, but the regular mail distribution costs some $140 for stamps plus other costs like labels, copying, etc.

We use the meeting room at the Community of Christ church as our meeting place and we like to give them something for their troubles from time to time too.

Add to this the periodic costs of getting copies of maps from the county, compact discs with comprehensive plan information and other code changes, other copying, and you can see that it’s not a free enterprise.  We try our best to spend as little as possible but these are necessary costs.

· Over the past year over 100 e-mail addresses in our database have been returned as undeliverable.  Is one of them yours?  Send us your new e-mail address and get back on our monthly newsletter distribution list!
· If you are receiving a hard copy of the monthly newsletter that we can e-mail instead, please let us know.  (bridget@bridge-i-t.com)

· Can you send us some money for expenses?  How about $10?  Even $20?

· Please send checks and the enclosed Member Form & survey to:

FAIRGROUNDS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION; P.O. Box 61731; Vancouver, 98666

W E    D O N ’ T    K N O W    W H O    Y O U    A R E !

(and it’s not a case of amnesia)

Up to 3 times a year Clark County supports our neighborhood association by paying for a bulk mailing of our monthly newsletter.  This newsletter is one of them.  Here’s how it works:

We schedule a mailing with our Neighborhood Outreach coordinator.  Clark County Geographic Information Services (GIS) identifies all the tax parcels within FGNA borders.  The Assessor’s office provides the street address for each of those parcels.  The county’s Print Shop makes copies and with brand new equipment they also collate, fold, seal and print the addresses.

With this procedure, we cannot identify members that receive this newsletter  -  unless you return the Member Form (included here) to us.  That’s how we build our mailing list.  Do it today!

Thank you,

George Vartanian

For the Executive Board
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Bridget Schwarz
PO Box 61731

Executive Board
Vancouver, WA 98666

bridget@bridge-i-t.com
August  2009
360-573.5873

Greetings –

Study, study, study.  No, not academics!  Clark County has several groups looking at future development in north Clark County.  This newsletter is full of the latest information about projects that impact our neighborhood.  That’s because we asked the Clark County staffer in charge of these projects to prepare an update for this newsletter.  Thanks for a quick response from:
Colete Andersen, Richard Gamble, Chris Horne, Jilayne Jordan, and Bill Wright.

Let’s pay it forward.  FGNA has been meeting at the Community of Christ Church every month since we formed over a decade ago.  The only exception is the month of August.  We don’t meet then because the “pie ladies” at the church are busy baking for the annual Clark County fair.

This year the pie ladies are holding a Pie Making Clinic.  They will share over 50 years of experience in expert pie making.  Proceeds from the clinic ($15) will help pay for the Share House Thanksgiving dinner.  And you’ll take home a delicious pie you made yourself!

Two classes will be held on Saturday November 11 from 10 – 12 and 2 – 4.  Space is limited.  To enroll send your name, address, phone and a $15 check to Lisa Leonard, 18211 NW 61st Avenue, Ridgefield 98642.  Contact her if you have any questions (360.241.5681; leesleon@aol.com)

Want to put your new pie making skills to good use?  Sign up with Lisa to help the pie ladies make 100 pies on November 21/22 for the Share House Thanksgiving dinner.

WSU student parking.  Here’s a great example of neighbors getting together to address an issue impacting their quality of life.  These homeowners cannot park in front of their own homes during the school day.  Since that is unacceptable to them, if their grass roots efforts succeed the streets will be signed No Parking 7 – 7 on M – F so that no one can park in front of their homes.  Details are in this newsletter.

Click for a cause.  Umpqua Bank is sponsoring a grass roots fund raiser to build a community garden at the YWCA.  I get to watch the garden take shape from my desk because it’s right across the street (3609 Main Street).  To help the Y raise money, go to www.savehardspendsmart.com.  When you “vote” for the YWCA Community Garden project, Umpqua Bank adds $1 to the fund.  If the Y beats the 2 other projects in the voting they’ll earn an extra $5000 for a total of $15,000.  Isn’t that great?  Since the ground breaking on July 16 the “Green Team” has already built and placed twelve 4 X 20 foot beds that are full of soil and ready to be planted with fall crops.

Sincerely,

Bridget Schwarz

For the Executive Board
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NEIGHBORHOOD  PETITION  FOR  PARKING  RESTRICTIONS

In recent years, the homeowners around the WSU-V campus have experienced increased parking, traffic flow, and safety problems during the school day as a result of students parking in the neighborhood.  Several of our neighbors have worked with county staff to develop recommendations to solve these problems.
As part of the process a questionnaire was circulated to ask neighbors whether they would support restricted parking in front of their homes from 7-7 M – F.  Response was nearly unanimous.  (The homeowners understand that there will be no exceptions for them.)

Based on their success, a proposal to restrict parking on designated streets near the campus will be the subject of a work session with the Board of County Commissioners.  This work session allows staff to present the proposal and answer questions from the Board.  The work session will be held on Wednesday October 14 at 10:30 in the 6th floor training room.  Don’t expect time for public comment.
But if the BoCC agrees to consider these parking restrictions, they will schedule a public hearing to gather public comments that will influence their decision.
For more information, contact Buzz Kleemeyer (bbklee@q.com or 360.574.4165).
NAME  OUR  NEW  NEIGHBORHOOD  PARK

Clark County will develop a new neighborhood park on NE 29th Avenue near NE 174th Street.

Suggestions for park names are included in our member survey in this newsletter.  There are a dozen choices submitted online from your neighbors.  Some are apparently unaware that we already have a new park further up the street with the word “Meadow” in the name (Vista Meadows is also on NE 29th Avenue near 144th Street)  Regardless, pick your favorite name and VOTE!

Then take a look at the park design that is the result of your input and comments,

The updated proposed concept plan for this neighborhood park is now available for review and additional public input on the project web page (www.clarkparks.org/projects/stanton.htm).

Staff will present the final version of the concept plan to the Parks and Recreation Advisory Commission for review and approval.  The meeting will be held on Friday, September 18, 2009 at noon at the Clark County Public Service Center 6th floor training room (1300 Franklin Street) at noon.  

We’ll announce the winning name for our new park at that time and request approval.  The meeting agenda includes a public comment period at the beginning, and neighbors are welcome to attend.

F A I R G R O U N D S    N E I G H B O R H O O D    A S S O C I A T I O N
COUNTY  ROAD  PROJECTS
County road projects are funded according to 3 established criteria (safety, economic development, and mobility).  A Traffic Improvement Plan (TIP) is created.  Currently the county has committed to $130 million in road projects in the 6 year TIP plan.  But only $40 million is available to spend.  FYI:  The NE 10th Avenue project (149th to 164th) costs $30 million and due to environmental constrains it will be extremely difficult to get necessary federal permits.
County commissioners have asked staff to propose changes to the priority ranking system with an economic development focus for their consideration.
Depending on the outcome, FGNA road improvement projects could drop down the list, be eliminated altogether, or be replaced with alternative road improvements.  We will get an update on the status of TIF projects at our November FGNA meeting.

THREE  CREEKS  ADVISORY  COUNCIL
The Three Creks Special Planning Area was established in 2007.  It includes the unincorporated urban areas around Hazel Dell, Felida, Lake Shore, Salmon Creek and the fairgrounds.  The area is divided into 8 sub-areas to give residents a larger and more direct voice in planning for their own future.

Sub-area #1 Highway 99 is completed.  The county is working on several implementation strategies.

Sub-area #2 Discovery/Fairgrounds and Sub-area #3 Salmon Creek/WSU planning efforts are just beginning.  County staff will spend the summer interviewing stakeholders.  They will be at the next FGNA monthly meeting on September 10.

For more information go to http://www.clark.wa.gov/longrangeplan/index.html.

SALMON  CREEK  WAL  MART

Rumor has it that engineers hired by Wal Mart have been doing survey work in the vicinity.

That may be premature, because a hearing on the Clark County appeal of the project’s approval has not been held.  It was originally scheduled for early September.  But on procedural grounds the court recently told both parties to refile their briefs.  Wal Mart’s deadline is in a couple weeks, then the county has time to respond, then Wal Mart gets to reply.
All this is going to take months, so no date to hear the argument in the case is on the court docket.
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2 0 0 9   F G N A   M E M B E R S H I P   F O R M

NAME
:
__________________________________________________

ADDRESS
:
__________________________________________________

CITY, ZIP
:
__________________________________________________

PHONE
:
Day______________________Eve______________________

E-MAIL
:
__________________________________________________

E-mail  is  our  most  effective  means  of  communication
We  could  sure  use  a  donation  for  FGNA  expenses.   How  about  ten  bucks?  Or  twenty?

Please return this form to join our mailing list.  Monthly newsletters will be sent via e-mail or regular mail to everyone that does so.  When necessary, important announcements and meeting reminders are sent via e--mail.  For US mail recipients, such timely information is rarely possible.
Membership in the Fairgrounds Neighborhood Association is free and open to all home owners, residents, property owners, managers of multi-family dwellings, businesses and non-profit organizations within our boundaries.  Members 18 years and older are eligible to vote.
Other household members:
_________________________

VOTE  Y / N





_________________________

VOTE  Y / N





_________________________

VOTE  Y / N





_________________________

VOTE  Y / N

Please check one:
_____ Home Owner
_____ Renter


_____ Business
_____ Non-profit

_____ Property manager
_____ Other

These are concerns that affect my quality of life (check all that apply):

___ Traffic impacts
___ Clark County Fair impacts

___ New housing impacts
___ Legacy hospital impacts

___ Amphitheater impacts
___ County services

___ WSU campus impacts
___ Neighborhood social events


___ Local economy
___ Other___________________________
Please  return  this  completed  form  to:  FGNA,  P.O. Box 61731,  Vancouver,  WA  98666
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F A L L   2 0 0 9   M E M B E R   S U R V E Y

1)
Housing in FGNA is a mix of low density (rural), medium density (single family subdivisions) and high density (apartments, townhouses and condos).  What kind of neighborhood do you live in?

___  Rural
___  Single family
___  Multifamily
2)
Should developed unincorporated areas of our neighborhood be part of a city or remain the status quo?

___  become a city
___  status quo (unincorporated)
___  Don’t know

3)
If the status quo option is off the table – meaning that you will eventually be living inside city limits whether you like it or not, which city would you prefer?  (FYI:  Most FGNA members have a Ridgefield mailing address.  That’s just the post office that delivers our mail.  None us lives inside their city limits.)

_____  new city
___  Ridgefield
___  Vancouver
___  Don’t know

4)
The Columbia River Crossing project has recommended a locally preferred alternative.  It is 2 replacement bridges, each with 3 lanes. 1 to 3 on/off ramp auxiliary lanes in each direction, and light rail.  Do you support the locally preferred alternative?  ___  Yes
___  No
___  Don’t know

5)
Planners say funding to pay for the I-5 bridge project must include a toll.  What do you think?

_____  opposed
_____  up to $1 per trip
_____  up to $2.50 per trip
_____up to $5 per trip

6)
Which freeway interchange is your primary access to I-5?
_____  134th Street
_____  179th Street
_____  219th Street
7)
Parks & Recreation is developing a new neighborhood park (NP) in the area historically known as Kozy Kamp on NE 29th Avenue at NE 174th Street.  What should we name it?

___Blue Sky NP
___Deer Meadow NP
___Green Ridge NP
__Hawk Meadow NP

___Kozy Kamp NP
___Moose Meadows NP
___NaturePlace NP
___NaturePlay NP

___NatureSpace NP
___Rabbit Run NP
___Ridgewood NP
___Stanton NP
Tell us what you think:  _______________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________________

Please  return  this  completed  form  to:  FGNA,  P.O. Box 61731,  Vancouver,  WA  98666  Thanks!
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M A R K    Y O U R    C A L E N D A R S

FGNA  monthly  meetings

Second Thursday of the month at 7:00 PM

Community of Christ meeting room, 400 NE 179th ST

Do you have a topic to discuss or a speaker you want us to invite?  Call Vicki Fitzsimmons at 360.573.6604 or e-mail her at vicki.fitzsimmons@edwardjones.com.

FGNA  September  meeting

Community Planning and Fire Safety
Thursday, September 10, 2009 at 7:00 PM

Community of Christ meeting room, 400 NE 179th ST

Clark County Community Planning is working on 8 sub-areas plans within the Three Creeks urban growth area.  We’ll hear about the planning process for 2 of the sub-areas in our neighborhood.  Fire District 6 (the southern portion of FGNA) will explain their role and talk about fire safety.
8th Annual  Open  House

Public Safety complex at the Fairgrounds

Saturday, September 19 from 12 – 4, 500 NW 179th Street

This just gets better every year!  Bring the whole family to watch demonstrations by our Public Safety agencies, check out wall to wall exhibits in the truck bay, and have lunch.

FGNA  October  meeting

Clark County business outlook
Thursday, October 8, 2009 7:00 PM

Community of Christ meeting room, 400 NE 179th ST

Julia Anderson is the business editor for The Columbian.  She will provide us an overview of the business outlook in Clark County and a report of third quarter results.
FGNA  November  meeting

State and County transportation projects in our neighborhood
Thursday, November 12, 2009 7:00 PM

Community of Christ meeting room, 400 NE 179th ST

Washington state’s Department of Transportation will provide us with an overview of road projects in our area.  Clark County Public Works will explain the status of transportation improvements in our neighbohoor.
FGNA December meeting

COOKIE  EXCHANGE  /  IDEA  EXCHANGE

Thursday, December 10, 2009 7:00 PM

Community of Christ meeting room, 400 NE 179th ST

The feedback from our December discussion meetings (you are our guest speakers) is invaluable to your Executive Board.  We hope you’ll come and share your comments, questions and cookies!

FAIRGROUNDS  NEIGHBORHOOD  ASSOCIATION

P.O.  Box  61731

Vancouver,  WA  98666

M O N T H L Y     M E E T I N G S :

WE MEET at 7 PM ON SECOND THURSDAYS AT THE COMMUNITY of CHRIST MEETING ROOM

400 NE 179TH STREET, 1/2 MILE WEST OF I-5

OUR BOUNDARIES :

NORTH, 219TH STREET

WEST, LAKE RIVER

EAST, NE 72ND AVENUE

SOUTH – WEST OF I-5, NW 151st STREET TO NW 41st AVENUE TO NW / NE 164TH STREET;

SOUTH - EAST OF I-5, NE KLINELINE RD TO NE 119TH ST TO SALMON CREEK TO NE 50TH AVE

TO NE 149TH ST TO NE 72ND AVE
The fine print:

Fairgrounds Neighborhood Association newsletters are copied free of charge by the Clark County Public Information and Outreach Office.  The information and views expressed are solely those of the Fairgrounds Neighborhood Association and not of Clark County Government or the Public Information and Outreach Office.










